

Headteacher: Patrick Cozier BSc (Hons), MA, NPQH

Montenotte Road Hornsey London N8 8RN t: 020 8342 7970 f: 020 8342 7978

e: admin@hws.haringey.sch.uk t: twitter.com/highgatewood

14th January 2020.

Dear Year 12 Student/Parent/Carer(s),

Events for Year 12 this term

I am writing concerning events for Year 12 students during this term.

On Friday 24th January, all Year 12 students have a study day for their EPQ. There will be no timetabled lessons this day (except for those attending lessons at Alexandra Park School and Woodhouse College). Students will be given specific research/writing tasks by their teacher. Students studying for four A Levels should use the day to revise/complete work for their A Levels. The Lower Study Room will be available to students should they wish to come into school to carry out their work.

On Tuesday 17th March all Year 12 students will attend the Safe Drive Stay Alive event run by Haringey for all Post 16 students. This powerful production for young people aged 16 and over is recommended for passengers, learner drivers and those who already hold a driving licence. The production consists of a film and live messages by working members of the emergency services and speeches from a victim's relative and a survivor of their own road traffic collision. The event takes place at the Bernie Grant Art Centre in the afternoon. We will travel by coach from to and from the venue, returning by the end of school day. There is no cost to students for this event.

On Monday 23rd March all Year 12 students will attend the UCAS Higher Education Conference at the London Excel Centre. This event takes place in the morning. We will travel to and from the venue by coach. We will send out a further letter with more details about this event in February.

The Year 12 Parent Consultation Evening takes place on Tuesday 24th March. We will alert you when the booking system opens. The evening is an opportunity for you to meet with your child's teacher to discuss their progress. Unfortunately, due to the number of appointments for students we teach, Mr Pateman and I are not available during the evening for pastoral matters.

I would also like to take this opportunity for a few reminders:

- All Year 12 students are expected to arrive in school by 8.30 am. The gate to Park Road is locked in the morning by 8.30am. Once this is locked, students will have to walk to school via the path alongside the cricket clubs/tennis clubs. If students do not have a lesson, they should swipe in at one of the study rooms.
- All students are expected to wear their sixth form lanyard and ID badge at all times on the school premises. Not only is this a rule for Post 16 students it is a necessary safeguarding requirement.
- Mobile phones are not to be used in the Dining Hall during break and lunchtime.

Yours faithfully,

randoas ME finiale

Lindsay Pinnick Director of Sixth Form